1990 NOTICES 91

EDITORIAL THANKS

Grateful thanks are due to the following colleagues R.W. Furness, C. Guinet, S. Hunter, J.R. Jehl,
who have refereed manuscripts submitted to AP. Martin, F. Mechlum, P. le S. Milstein, J.B.
Marine Omithology since 1983. Apologies to Nelson, DNN. Nettleship, D.F. Parmelee, R.G.
anyone omitted. Powlesland, R.M. Randall, C.J.R. Robertson, G.

Robertson, J.-P. Roux, P.G. Ryan, R.P, Schlatter,
N.J. Adams, A. Berruti, P.B. Best, M. de L. P.D. Shaughnessy, P. Shaw, B. Stonehouse, W.L.N.
Brooke, R.K. Brooke, C.J. Brown, R.G.B. Brown, Tickell, JA. van Francker, G.F. van Tets, J.-F.
V.G. Cockeroft, RJIM. Crawford, J.P. Croxall, Voisin, J. Warham, H. Weimerskirch, A.J.

I.T. Darby, D.C. Duffy, J.N. Dunlop, M.W. Fraser, Williams, R.P. Wilson, E.J. Woehler.
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FORMATION OF THE DUTCH SEABIRD GROUP

The preparatory working group on co-ordination of
seabird research in the Netherlands announces the
formation of the "Dutch Seabird Group'. The
Dutch Seabird Group will be an amalgamation of
the Duich Seawatching Club (CvZ - Club van
Zeetrekwaarnemers), the Dutch Beached Bird
Survey (NSO - Nederlands Stookolie-slachtoffer-
Onderzoek) and a variety of other seabird
disciplines.  This multi-disciplinary group will
replace the CvZ as a Section of the Netherlands
Ornithologists’ Union (NOU). The Dutch Seabird
Group intends to develop new initiatives for co-
operation between professional and amateur
ornithologists in the Netherlands in existing and
new research programmes. An important
requirement to such a co-ordinating body is thai it
suppliecs an efficient and regular exchange of
information. This will be achieved by organising
symposia and workshops, and by issuing the
periodical Sula. Besides bringing seabird research
to the attention of a wider public, these activities
will stimulate co-operation between seabird

workers. The Dutch Seabird Group also wants to
promote foreign interest in Dutch research by
supplying information and by functioning as a
contact address.

Although the official start of the Dutch Seabird
Group will be on 1 January 1991, we would like to
bring this new group to your attention now,
Membership of the group is open to foreign
nationalities (the fee is Dfl30 for 1991). The
quarterly journal Sule is issued free to members.
Sula includes publications on seawatching and
beached bird surveys as well as a growing number
of other topical papers on seabirds and marine
mammals. Foreign contributions to Sula are
welcomed.

For further information write to: Nederlandse
Zeevogelgroep io. (Dutch Seabird ~Group),
secretary J.A. van Francker, p/a Driebergseweg
16¢, NL-3708 JB Zeist, The Netherlands.



